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Police strongly denied an article published on Solomon Star with the 

title ‘Patrol Boat Taro selling betel nut in Ontong Java’  

  

Police Maritime of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) has strongly denied an 
article published by Solomon Star with the title ‘Patrol Boat Taro selling betel nut in Ontong 
Java’. 

Assistant Commissioner (AC) National Operation Evelyn Thugea says, “The allegation is 
not true and the Director Police Maritime who had led the operation has confirmed that the 
allegation is false.” 

AC Thugea says, “Patrol Taro was tasked to assist key stakeholders in delivering COVID 
19 emergency relief supplies at designated locations in the Western Border and the trip was 
extended to MOI to drop off medical supplies and carry out investigations.” 

Director Police Maritime of the RSIPF Superintendent Nevol Soko says, “I don’t know if this 
had happened because I did not witness any crew selling betel nut to the locals. This is fake 
news.” 

Director Soko says, “What I know is that, only a police boat is permitted to berth alongside 
the Patrol Boat and used to assist in transporting the team to do their work in Pelau and to 
transport the medical supplies ashore. We spent two days in Pelau and no civilian boats 
were allowed to come close to the vessel at anchor.”  

Superintendent Soko says, “At Luaniua, the same protocols are also applied” 

Police would like to remind reporters to verify how genuine its source and get both sides of 
the stories before publishing it.    
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For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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